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Fil Cerone
Director of Sustainability, Environment and Planning 
Sydney Metro
Level 43, 680 George Street 
Sydney NSW 2000

21/09/2021

Dear Mr Cerone,

Sydney Metro - Sydenham to Bankstown (SSI-8256)
Westfield Street Ancillary Facility Extension

I refer to your submission dated 13 September 2021 of the Westfield Street Ancillary Facility Assessment
and your request for the Planning Secretary’s approval of an extension to the ancillary facility in
accordance with Condition A17 of SSI-8256. I note that the Westfield Street Ancillary Facility was
previously approved by the Planning Secretary on 8 April 2020.

The Department has reviewed the extension request and your subsequent assessment required by
Condition A17 and considers that: 

 an appropriate assessment of the extension’s impacts has been presented, and 
 the proposed extension is minor and will have a minimal environmental impact.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary I approve the extension of the Westfield Street
Ancillary Facility in accordance with Condition A17, to the extents detailed in the Westfield Street Ancillary
Facility Extension Assessment. Please ensure that the approved assessment is placed on the project
website at the earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Matthew Todd-Jones at
matthew.todd-jones@planning.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely 

Matthew Todd-Jones
Team Leader - Rail
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Secretary
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